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 DATE: February 6, 2023 

                AT (OFFICE): NH Dept. of Energy 

 

FROM:  Michael Soucy MRS 
  Administrator III – Division of Enforcement 
 

SUBJECT:  CRE 2023-004 Eversource Energy 

  Application for License to Construct and Maintain Electric Lines Over              

and Across Public Waters and State-Owned Land in the City of Dover,            

New Hampshire 

 

  Staff Recommendation Revision 

 

TO:  Jared Chicoine, Commissioner, Department of Energy 

  Christopher Ellms, Jr., Deputy Commissioner, Department of Energy 

 

CC:  Thomas Frantz, Director of Regulatory Support Division  

 Paul Kasper, Director, Enforcement Division 

 Elizabeth Nixon, Director-Electric Regulatory Support Division 

 Andrew Harmon, Hearings Examiner, Enforcement Division 

 

The Enforcement Division’s review of the above Staff Recommendation dated February 3, 2023 

identified the following that needs revising: 

 

1) Reference in the third paragraph of Section 3 read, “Eversource asserts that a New 

Hampshire Department of Environmental Services (NHDES) Statutory Permit by 

Notification (SPN) will be required for temporary impacts associated with the 

replacement of Structures 81 through 85, and a Shoreland Permit Notification (PBN) will 

be required for temporary impacts associated with the Structure 87 replacement described 

in this application and will be obtained prior to commencement of construction”. 

However, it should have read, “Eversource asserts that a New Hampshire Department of 

Environmental Services (NHDES) Statutory Permit by Notification (SPN) will be 

required for temporary impacts associated with the replacement of Structures 81 through 

85, and a Shoreland Permit Notification (PBN) will be required for temporary impacts 

associated with the Structure 88 replacement described in this application and will be 

obtained prior to commencement of construction”.  

 

 
 

 


